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Thank you Ma’am 
May you rest in peace & rise in glory 

HM Queen Elizabeth II 

21st April 1926 - 8th September 2022 



 

 

 

God save the King 

HM The Queen 
 

This afternoon we have held a special assembly.  

 

Pictures of the life of Queen Elizabeth II were shown as we recalled her happy and glori-

ous years. The process of succession and proclamation were explained to the children.  

 

We prayed for The King and members of the Royal Family. We listened to the National 

Anthem while reading the new words. 



 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It has been a smooth return to school for the pupils and I have been 
heartened by the positive responses from you about how new pupils have 
settled in. Older pupils have been looking after the new Year 5 pupils and 
the atmosphere has been wonderfully positive. We have re-organised the timings within the school day to 
make registrations happen more easily.  Also, we have ‘lesson 6’ before the end of each day which the 
pupils will have with their tutor and this is when some College activities can take place. 

 
We have a number of new staff, whose names are within The Insider. Like the Year 5s, they have 
settled quickly into our Walkwood family and are getting to know the pupils well.  We hope they 
enjoy the days and terms ahead.  
 

A reminder: the front gates and the Scott Road gate are open at 8.30am. This is when there are staff 
on playground to supervise the children. Pupils begin lining up a little after 8.40am and will start 
going into school gently, ready for the first registration bell at 8.50am. 
 
As an early date for your diary which you can share with friends who may ask—Walkwood’s Open Evening 
will be Thursday 13th October from 6.45pm. 
 

The school photographers were in school yesterday and you should have had some information 
about how to buy a photograph, if you want it. Lots of pupils have been smiling around the 
school this week, so encouraging them to do that in the photograph was not too difficult. I shall 
be styling my hair for my own picture—when I said that to a few Year 8s this week they all 
replied with, “That won’t take you long then”! I’m so glad we’re back at school . . . . same old 
jokes! 

 
Rev. C. Leach, Principal 

Welcome 
 
 
“Whoever welcomes one such 
child in my name welcomes me, 
and whoever welcomes me wel-
comes not me but the One who 
sent me.” 

Mark 9:37 

 
 
 

 

Father God, Thank you for the break 

that we have had these last few weeks. 

We pray that both students and teach-

ers will return to Walkwood feeling re-

freshed and renewed ready for the year 

ahead. We pray especially for the new 

Year 5's as they join in this community, 

that they feel welcomed and loved as 

they make new friends and meet their 

new teachers. We also pray for the new 

members of staff, that they too, are 

blessed by the time they spend here at 

Walkwood. In your name, Amen.  

 



 

 

 

For the week ahead 

The Fruit of Faith 

is: 

Forgiveness 

 

Love forgets mistakes; nagging about them parts the best of friends.  

Proverbs 17:9 

The assembly 

theme will be: 
 New Beginnings 

God makes everything happen at the right time.  Yet none of us can 
ever fully understand all he has done, and he puts questions in our 
minds about the past and the future.  

Ecclesiastes 3:11  

We ask your thoughts and prayers in the week ahead for: 

His Majesty The King and the Queen Consort 

Members of the Royal Family 

The people of the United Kingdom and the nations of the Commonwealth 

 



 

 

Every school day counts 

From Monday 12th September, we will be launching a mission to tackle lateness to school. We would 

like parents to join us in our mission to ensure that 100% of pupils are on time each day. Being on time 

to school every day is important to settle your child into a good routine, establish life skills needed 

for high school and beyond and encourage the development of social skills with their friends on the 

playground in the morning.  

Pupils who are late without good reason will make up those minutes missed at break time with our 

pastoral team. We understand that in exceptional circumstances lateness is unavoidable, in these cir-

cumstances we ask you to contact school to ensure that we know the reason for lateness.  

As a reminder, pupils can access the playgrounds at 8:30am with an expectation that pupils be in 

school 

by 



 

 

Teaching groups and sets for 2022-23  

 

Pupils attend the majority of their lessons in teaching groups. Teaching groups are mixed ability.   

Sets for Maths, English and Science are organised according to teacher recommendations and analysis 

of pupils’ performance during the last academic year.  Pupils are placed in sets with others currently 

working at a similar ability stage to them. There may be movement between sets over the course of 

the year.  

Teaching groups  

These have been arranged as follows:  

Year 5 will be taught in six teaching groups. These groups are created based on information passed to 

us during our transition meetings with first schools.   

Year 6, 7 and 8 will be taught in six teaching groups. As they have been taught in six teaching groups 

in the previous year, there has been no need for us to change the groups completely, although slight 

adjustments may have been made.   

  

English and maths groups  

English and maths groups have been arranged as follows:   

Year 5 will be taught in their six mixed ability teaching groups until October half term. We will then 

use teacher assessment and GL data to organise them into seven ability sets, with the whole year 

group having maths and English at the same time.  

Year 6 will be in seven ability sets, with the whole year group having maths and English at the same 

time.  

In both years 7 and 8 pupils will be split into two halves (c and e) and each side of the year will be 

taught in three ability groups, sets 1 to 3.  

Science groups  

Science groups have been arranged as follows:   

Year 5 and 6 will be taught science in their mixed ability teaching groups.  

Year 7 and 8 will be split into two halves (c and e) and each side of the year will be taught in ability 

sets 1-3.    



 

 

Morning arrivals  

Morning arrivals: the earliest that pupils can be at school is 8.30am. This is because 

Walkwood staff begin playground supervision at this time. Thank you for your un-

derstanding.  



 

 

Some of the advice from Oxford Owl is  

summarised here:  

1. Keep reading to your child as long as possible 
At this age, it is tempting to leave your child to get on with 

reading on their own. But hearing a story read to them is still 

very important for developing their comprehension. Here are 

a few reasons why: 

• Hearing a story read out loud means that your child can have access to books that may as yet 

be too challenging to read alone. These challenging texts will help to develop their comprehen-

sion skills. 

• Left to their own devices, your child might tend to pick lots of similar texts to read (for exam-

ple, books from a favourite author or magazine). Reading aloud to your child gives you the op-

portunity to introduce them to books that they might not choose to pick up themselves, expos-

ing them to a wider range of stories and types of text. 

• Listening to an adult read gives a model for fluent reading. It allows your child to hear how a 

skilled reader uses expression, bringing the words on the page to life. 

• Reading together gives your child time to discuss ideas and share opinions about what you’re 

reading. This is great, as it helps children to think deeply about a text and practise explaining 

their opinions. 

2. Listen to your child read 
Even though your child is likely to be an independent reader by Year 5, it’s still helpful to listen to 

them read. It means you can help them with unfamiliar words and talk together to make sure that 

they understand the book. 

3. Read a wide variety of books 
Encourage your child to choose texts with a variety of formats and layouts. Lots of children have fa-

vourite authors and genres, but it can be helpful to expand into new types of books every so often – 

and be sure not to neglect non-fiction texts, such as magazine articles, brochures, adverts, newspa-

per columns, signs, and notices. 

Showing your child lots of kinds of texts will give them experience reading in a real-world context 

and will also prepare them for national assessments where they are expected to engage with a wide 

variety of text types. Make sure you talk together about how the texts are presented – the writing 

will look different depending on what type of text it is from. 

Ms Wait who will be teaching Science, and Ms Watts will be in the English department. Our Head of 

Music, Mrs Laishley.  

We welcome Ms Villalobos who is again teaching English, and also a renewed ‘hello’ to Mr Birrell. 



 

 

Parking 
 
Parents or carers who are bringing or collecting their children to and from school by car at the begin-
ning and end of the school day are asked to park on one of the public roads. Please keep the front en-
trance by the school clear.  However, it is preferable to use Morton Stanley Park. Pupils can walk from 
Walkwood to the parking area there using footpaths and the underpasses. The road crossing outside 
school is under the direction of one of the senior staff, and going across at the bottom of Feckenham 
Road has a crossing patrol.  

 

 

08.50 – 09.00 Tutor time 

09.00 – 09.55 Lesson 1 

10.00 – 10.20 Break 

10.20 – 11.15 Lesson 2 

11.15 – 12.15 Lesson 3 

12.15 – 13.00 Lunch 

13.05 – 14.00 Lesson 4 

14.00 – 14.55 Lesson 5 

14.55 – 15.30 Lesson 6 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

For information about the curriculum for each year group, please select: 

Year 5     Year 6   Year 7   Year 8 

For information about specific curriculum subjects, you will find the calendars here: 

Art and Technology Computing Drama English French Mathematics 

Music Physical Education  Science  Spiritual & Social Education 

Additionally, for Careers 
 
For the overall rationale for the way we have put the curriculum together, or for how the 
pastoral system operates,  please select: 

Curriculum Rationale   Pastoral Strategy 

The following information concerns how we continue to ensure that pupils are cared for within our 

school: 

Early help:  https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/19c6-Early%20Help%20Offer.pdf   

E-safety:  https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/E-Safety  

Anti-bullying:  https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/f2c9-Anti-bullying%20Policy.pdf  

Attendance: https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/53d7-Attendance%202018.pdf  

Prevent:  https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/25a5-Prevent%20Policy%202019.pdf  

Safeguarding: https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Safeguarding-and-Child-Protection  

   https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/a297-Safeguarding%20Policy%202019.pdf  

Relationships and Sex Education: https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/9ca0-Relationships%20and%

20Sex%20Education%20Policy%202019.pdf  

https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Year-5
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Year-6
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Year-7
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Year-8
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Art
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Computing
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/drama
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/English
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Modern-Languages
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Mathematics
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Music
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Physical-Education
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Science
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Spiritual-Social-Education
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/careers
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/curriculumrationale
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/a9c7-Pastoral%20strategy%20for%20website.pdf
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/19c6-Early%20Help%20Offer.pdf
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/E-Safety
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/f2c9-Anti-bullying%20Policy.pdf
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/53d7-Attendance%202018.pdf
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/25a5-Prevent%20Policy%202019.pdf
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Safeguarding-and-Child-Protection
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/a297-Safeguarding%20Policy%202019.pdf
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/9ca0-Relationships%20and%20Sex%20Education%20Policy%202019.pdf
https://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/9ca0-Relationships%20and%20Sex%20Education%20Policy%202019.pdf


 

 

There will be no clubs next week. Details of future clubs will be to follow. 
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Monday 26 September  SATs information evening 

Thursday 13 October  Open Evening 

Thursday 20 October  Year 5 Parents Evening 

Monday 24 - Friday 28 October  Half Term 

Monday 14 November  Parents Maths KS2 Workshop 

Friday 16 December  End of Term 

Tuesday 3 January  Staff Development Day 

Wednesday 4 January First day of the Spring Term 

Monday 9 January Parents English KS2 Workshop 

Thursday 19 January Y6, Y8 Parents Evening 

Wednesday 25 January Y6, Y8 Parents Evening 

Monday 20– Friday 24 February  Half Term 

Friday 31 March End of Term 

Monday 17 April  Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 18 April First day of the Summer Term 

Monday 29 May - 2 June Half Term 

Thursday 8 June Y5, Y7 Parents Evening 

Wednesday 14 June Y5, Y7 Parents Evening 

Friday 21 July End of Term 

  Date Event 


